Berlin Planning Board Meeting
March 8, 2011
Members Present: Acting Chair Dave Morin, Ernie Allain, Councilor Tom McCue, Laura Jamison, Martha Creegan, Greg Estrella, and Ralph Collins

Members Excused: Sue Tremblay, Fran Cusson, Lucien Langlois, Aline Boucher, Richard Cassidy, and Andre Duchesne

Others Present: Kevin Tilton, HEB Engineers; Pam Laflamme, City Planner
Mr. Morin appointed Martha Creegan, Laura Jamison, and Greg Estrella as voting members for the evening.

February Minutes:  Ms. Laflamme told the board that Mr. Langlois wanted to note that during the discussion regarding the easement related to Ke N Tat’s Site Plan application it should have read that he referred to process lines not water lines in the easement area.  Mr. Collins pointed out in the motion made by Mr. Langlois under the Minor Lot Line Adjustment should have stated “complete” instead of compete.  With the changes noted, Mr. Allain made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Mr. Collins.  All members voted in favor of the motion.
Minor Boundary Line Adjustment – Alan & Paula McLain and Raymond & Leila Villeneuve: Ms. Laflamme told the board the application as submitted was complete.  Acting Chair Morin asked if anyone had requested a public hearing, Ms. Laflamme told him no one had asked for a hearing.  Mr. Allain made a motion to accept the application as complete, seconded by Councilor McCue, all members voted in favor.

Ms. Laflamme explained to the board that the McLain’s property was previously owned by the City (BIDPA) and started to work with Mr. Villeneuve to amend the boundary lines but had not completed the application prior to the sale of the property to Mr. McLain.  Mr. McLain was carrying out the request.  Mr. Villeneuve’s property and deed description had very little detail about the actual boundaries of his parcel and was originally set with stones making it difficult to ascertain where the boundaries were located.  The lot was created in 1904.  This adjustment would allow Mr. Villeneuve to increase the size of his parcel to correspond with what he has being utilizing as his property.
Ms. Laflamme told the board there are no technical issues with the application and there are zoning inconsistences.  Mr. Tilton of HEB offered answers to a few questions from the board.  Ms. Jamison then made a motion to approve the lot line adjustment, seconded by Mr. Allain, all members voted in favor of the motion.
Planning Board Terms & Officers – April 2011:  Ms. Laflamme reminded those present that April is board election month.  A few board members also have terms that are expiring.  A letter will be given to the Mayor and Council with recommendations from the Planning Board.  Action will be taken at the next meeting.

Other: None
Public Comments: None
Member Comments:  Councilor McCue updated the Planning Board on the status of David Brooks request to the Mayor and Council to sell energy from his wind farm.
Councilor McCue mentioned to the board that there were currently Council vacancies in Wards One and Four and that the budget process for Fiscal Year 2012 is underway.

The Northern Pass scoping meetings are scheduled for March 14 through 21 around the North Country.  Information is on the website about time and location if board members are interested in attending.
Planner’s Comments:  Ms. Laflamme told the board about a few upcoming events which she will confirm at the next meeting including a design charrette for the historic mitigation related to the realignment of NH Route 110.  
The launch of the local office for BetterBuildings is Tuesday March 29 from 5-7PM at their office in the TeaBirds building.

Other: Mr. Allain made a motion to allow Acting Chair Morin sign the plat, seconded by Councilor McCue, all members voted in favor of the motion.
Adjournment:  Mr. Allain made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Collins, all members voted in favor of the motion.
